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Secondary Transfer 2024



Prayer

Lord our God,
in your wisdom and love
you surround us with the mysteries of the universe.
Send your spirit upon all of us gathered today
and fill us with your wisdom and blessings.
Grant that we may devote ourselves to seeking fullness 
of life for the children in our care
and draw ever closer to you,
the source of all knowledge.
We ask this through Christ our Lord.

Amen



The distinctive ethos of the Catholic school is rooted in the Word of God 
who is Jesus Christ. The commitment of the Catholic school to the vision 
of every human person as a child of God and brother or sister of Jesus is 
central to the achievement of excellence and success. 

I wish you every blessing in your vocation as “the first and best teachers 
of your children in the ways of faith”. Be assured of the support of the 
Catholic school in fulfilling your responsibilities. 

Cardinal Vincent Nichols, Archbishop of Westminster

FIRST AND BEST TEACHERS IN THE WAYS OF FAITH



• Read the admission criteria to  find
out if your child is likely to be 
offered a place, and look at how 
places were offered in the previous 
year.

• Attend open days / evenings held at 
the schools.

• Check if any of the schools you want 
to apply to require your child to take 
a test.

• Check if the school requires 
additional forms to be completed 
by you or a priest (Certificate of 
Catholic Practice).

• Invitation to make an appointment 
to speak to Mrs Wilson to discuss 
your preferences. 

• Contact the Admissions Team at 
your local authority for advice if 
you are unclear on how the system 
works.

RESEARCH



FAMILIARISE YOURSELF WITH THE ADMISSION CRITERIA FOR 
SCHOOLS

When you begin researching schools, you will need to read the admission criteria for the school(s) 
you want to apply to. You must read the criteria and the oversubscription criteria carefully, as some 
schools may require your child to take a test and church schools will give priority to applicants that 
demonstrate practice of the respective faith.

In all cases, if a school receives more applications than places available, the school’s 
oversubscription criteria must be applied and this varies for each school.

There is no guarantee that your child will be offered a place at your preferred school, even if it is the 
closest school to where you live.

http://www.stmaryangels.co.uk/parental_information/secondary_transfer_2024/secondary_transfe
r_2024.html

http://www.stmaryangels.co.uk/parental_information/secondary_transfer_2024/secondary_transfer_2024.html






DO I NEED TO PROVIDE ADDITIONAL INFORMATION?
Some schools, usually church schools, require you to complete a Supplementary 
Information Form (SIF).

Catholic schools will also require you to provide a Certificate of Catholic Practice 
as proof that you are a practising Catholic family. You will need to obtain the 
Certificate from the priest at the parish where your family normally worships. You 
should obtain a Certificate for each school that requires one (i.e. up to 6 
Certificates.) 

The secondary schools brochures state which schools require a SIF and / or any 
other documents. The online system will alert you when you enter a preference 
for any school that requires additional forms to be completed.



https://education.rcdow.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2018/08/Certificate-of-Catholic-
Practice.pdf

https://education.rcdow.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Certificate-of-Catholic-Practice.pdf


YOU CAN STATE UP TO SIX PREFERENCES

Please remember that you can name up to six preferences and you are strongly  
advised to use all six.

Naming other schools will not affect your chances of being offered a place
at a higher preference school.

Schools are not informed of other preferences you have made or the
order in which you place them.



TAKE SPECIAL CARE HOW YOU ORDER YOUR PREFERENCES
The preferences you make are treated equally. That means that no matter where you 
place a particular school in your list of preferences, it will be treated in the same way as 
all other applicants who also chose that school – regardless of where they have placed 
the school on their list.

The reason it is so important to list the schools in the order of your preference is that 
when results are returned to the Admissions Team, offers may have been made for more 
than one of your preferences. As only a maximum of one offer can be made to your 
child, you will be offered the highest school possible from the list you provided. Any 
offers made lower in your list will be withdrawn and put back into the system. 

You will automatically be placed on the waiting list for schools that were
not able to offer your child a place. 

You also have the right of appeal to an Independent Appeal Panel against the decision 
not to offer your child a place at your preferred school(s).



Example 3



YOU MUST SUBMIT YOUR APPLICATION ON TIME

You must submit your application by 11.59pm on 31st October 2023. You will not be 
able to apply online after this date, and will need to request a paper form. 

If you submit your application form after this date without a valid reason, your 
application will be considered after all of those which were submitted on time. 



WILL I DEFINITELY BE OFFERED ONE OF MY PREFERENCES?

Not always. To increase your chances of being offered a place at one of your 
preferred schools, you must be confident that you meet the admission criteria for the 
schools you are interested in. 

If you are not offered a place at any of your 6 preferred schools your home Local 
Authority will allocate a school that has a space. 

Please make an appointment to speak to me if you want to talk through whether 
you meet the criteria for any of the schools you are considering. 


